
Coordinating Council Minutes, March 7, 2023 

 

In attendance 

Steve Leapley (chair), Eileen Leapley, Barb Gundy, Barbara Buehring, Kathy Avery’ Linda Underwood, Thom 

Reeves, Joel Morrison, Judy Houston 

 
Opening words 
Chalice lit 
Check in 
 
Campus team 
Discussion of new sign at corner. A directional sign at the entrance to the drive is being planned. There will be 
an LGBTQIA symbol and a detachable pole that can be used to hang a banner for special events. An IVMS 
parent ran over an irrigation box; the school will replace it. We will make it more visible, possibly with paint or 
reflective stickers. Negotiations with IVMS re parking in the field and paving the easement are progressing. 
UUCOV will pave the circle in front of Asta Linder House.  
 
Membership 
The membership team is reviewing the membership list and archiving members who have not attended in 
years and have not responded to outreach efforts. Some members will be made members emeritus. 
 
Technology 
Thom should be notified of any events being planned so that A/V needs can be assessed and scheduled. 
 
Communications 
Committee emails don’t work, can’t get reply. Kathy Avery will delete the nonworking uucov.org email 
accounts and set up Gmail accounts for the teams instead. Judy requests that she be informed of news, such as 
plans for UUCOV’s 25th anniversary, ahead of time so she can arrange to take photographs and put items in the 
paper. She will publish this request in Connections. 
 
Caring 
Three couples responded to an item in Connections about touring independent living facilities. It will be posted 
again, in the In Touch Facebook group, and a tour will be arranged. 
 
General 
Linda Underwood suggested that Asta Linder and Waters Hall be painted and landscaped to improve their 
appearance from the street. 
 
Our next meeting will be April 4. 
 
Closing words 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Barbara Buehring 
 
 
 


